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GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE: NOVEMBER 2022
Dear Brother Knights:
When you receive this news-

letter, I am sure your thoughts 
will be on Thanksgiving, with 
Christmas not too far behind.  
However, we still have Hallow-
een to look forward to; and the 
last of the Oktoberfest’s to at-
tend.  This time of year, gives us 
a moment to reflect on all that 
we can be thankful for.  How-
ever, we have something else to 
reflect upon.  October has been 
a month celebrating the Pro-Life 
Movement.  Recently I spent 
some time at the Granite City 
Hope Clinic, and found it rather 
disheartening.  At other times 
when I have been there, the cars 
came in with Illinois and Mis-
souri license plates.  This recent 
visit found those states repre-
sented as usual, but then I saw a 
truck come in with Texas plates.  
The young couple jumped out 

of truck.  The young woman 
headed into the clinic, while her 
male companion slipped into 
his jogging suit, and took off 
for his morning run.  I do not 
understand how people can be 
so nonchalant about this whole 
abortion issue.  I left before the 
young woman came back, but I 
can only visualize what goes on 
inside that building.  This was 
once a proud state to live in, but 
with abortion becoming so prev-
alent, the luster of this state has 
worn off.  

One thing that we can be 
proud of though was the send off 
of Monsignor Peters.  Although 
I did not know him personally, 
he obviously has had a long and 
glorious career in the priest-
hood.  It is fitting that he spends 
the rest of his life closer to his 
family.  We can also be proud of 
another accomplishment with-

in our ranks.  Sir Brother 
Knight Martin Klostermann 
will be inducted into the Il-
linois Knights of Columbus 
Hall of Fame on November 5, 
2022.  This is quite an honor, 
and our hats are off to Mar-
tin.

October was also a month of 
activities.  The Soccer Chal-
lenge was coordinated by Ja-
cob Rose for both the Council 
and the District competition.  
The annual Fireman/EMT 
appreciation dinner was held 
on October 18th.  A few days 
later, on October 23rd, the 
annual sausage dinner was 
held.  Thank you to all of the 
Brother Knights who helped 
make these events a success.  
The main event in November 
will be the Memorial Mass on 
November 22nd at 7:00 PM 
at the KC Hall.  We will com-
memorate those members of 
our Council and the Ladies’ 
Auxiliary who have passed 
away this past year.  Finally, 
keep December 11th open on 
your calendar for the Annual 
Christmas Dinner.  Enter-
tainment will be provided by 
the Waterloo German Band.  
Further information will be 
forthcoming.

In closing, keep in mind 
our veterans, living and de-
ceased, on November 11th 
who have served in order 
that we might have a free 
country.

Vivat Jesus!

Ken Krausz

HALL OF FAME: Martin Klostermann was inducted into the Knights of 
Columbus, Springfield Diocesan Chapter Hall of Fame at a ceremony held 
in New Berlin, Illinois on November 5th, 2022.  Pictured  left to right, Bishop 
Thomas John Paprocki, Stephan Mann, State Deputy of Illinois and Martin 
Klostermann, Hall of Fame inductee. 

Photo  by  Kim White



Hello all,

Hope everyone is enjoy-
ing the fall weather.

Things in the hall are 
getting more active again 
and the ball games are 
done for the year.  We did 
have the Chicken and Beer 
Dance on Oct 15 --- we 
need to learn some lessons 
off of that one.   

The folks who came out 
had good food and had a 
good time, however, they 
were very few in number.

One of the reasons fall 
softball ended early was so 
that we could do more field 
preparations.

We would like to get the 
field tiled as well as add 
more dirt to raise the lev-
el.     We lost out on sev-
eral tournaments the last 
few years just because the 

fields were too wet, and 
those weekend tourna-
ments are typically a pret-
ty good source of revenue.

Logan Driemeyer was 
hoping to get the cement 
poured for the pitching/
batting cages yesterday 
(Oct 28), but the heavy 
rain this week made it a 
bit too wet for driving the 
cement trucks.  This Eagle 
Scout project will be a nice 
addition.

The crew (thanks again 
Bob, Dave and John) have 
completed quite a bit of 
painting and repairs, in-
cluding one of the dugout 
roofs, and framed up for 
a cement pad pour in the 
North dugout of the South 
ball diamond.   If anyone 
has been out there, the 
original pad is quite a bit 
lower than the surface 
and it fills up with water 
during every rain.    They 

are also putting in a gate 
on the North side of the 
South ball diamond.  This 
has been  discussed for 
quite some time as a way 
to limit the back-and-forth 
with field grooming equip-
ment across the gravel.   
(Makes a big mess of the 
gravel, and if this is be-
tween games on a week-
end, also a bit of a hazard 
to spectators.)

We have the two score-
boards to install now as 
well.      And thanks to the 
HACF grant to the council, 
we’ll be able to keep mak-
ing improvements to the 
playground area.

Please contact Bob Bueh-
ne,Kent Korte, me or Mike 
Spies if you have other 
improvement ideas or you 
can lend a hand in the 
outdoor area (playground, 
ball-field, or pavilions)

 -- I am at (618) 410--2526 

or Mike Spies:at (618) 444-
3483

November 8 is election 
day.  Coincidentally, that’s 
also when we will have Co-
lumbus Club Board elec-
tions, right after the No-
vember Council meeting.    

If you are interested in 
being on the Columbus 
Club Board, please see 
Craig Wieseman regarding 
nominations.

Be sure to vote!

Thanks, all the best and 
God Bless,

Tony

COLUMBUS CLUB: TONY HEMANN, PRESIDENT

SENIOR KNIGHT OF THE MONTH, KNIGHT OF THE 
MONTH, AND FAMILY OF THE MONTH AWARDS
SENIOR KNIGHT OF THE 
MONTH: 
October’s Senior Knight of 

the Month Award is given to 
a Brother Sir Knight for his 
continued service and support 
to the Church, our council and 
our community.
Our Brother Knight has been 

a member of the Knights of 
Columbus for 65 years. He is 
also a member of the Highland 
Assembly 0231. This Brother 
Knight served as Chaplain of 
our council for 15 years (1988-
2003). He celebrated Memori-
al Masses as well as Corporate 
Communions while serving as 
pastor of St. Paul Church.
Our Brother Knight was or-

dained a priest on May 24, 
1958. He served in many par-
ishes throughout the Spring-
field Diocese. This Brother 

Knight spent the last 20 years 
of his active priesthood as 
pastor of St Paul Parish in 
Highland. He retired in 2007 
but came out of retirement to 
serve six months as Parochial 
Administrator for St Antho-
ny of Padua Parish in Effing-
ham, IL. From 2004 through 
2012 our Brother Knight was 
the associate vicar for retired 
priests and in 2012 he was 
named diocesan delegate for 
senior priests. On December 
18, 2015, he was given the 
papal honor “Chaplain to His 
Holiness” (Monsignor).
It is with great pleasure that 

we have selected Msgr. David 
Peters as our Senior Knight of 
the Month for October 2022. 
We thank him for his years 
of ministry here in Highland 
and wish him well as he moves 

to his new home in Sherman, 
IL.
Congratulations from High-

land Knights of Columbus 
Council 1580.

KNIGHT OF THE MONTH: 
Our Brother Knight is a mem-
ber St. Paul parish, and has 
been a Sir Knight for forty 
years, and is recognized as an 
Honorary Life Member.  He 
has been a regular volunteer 
at the weekly bingo games, 
and worked the Queen of 
Hearts in the past.  He also 
was a volunteer at the Mad-
ison County Fair.  It is with 
great appreciation that we 
honor Paul Grapperhaus as 
Knight of the Month for Oc-
tober 2022.  Congratulations 
from the Knights of Columbus 

Council # 1580.

FAMILY OF THE MONTH: 
Our Brother Knight and his 
lady are members of St. Paul 
Parish.  He has been a Sir 
Knight for forty-three years.  
He and his wife have worked 
the Kirchenfest past years.  
He has also assisted with hall 
projects.  His wife is the cur-
rent president of the Ladies’ 
Auxiliary.  It is with great 
appreciation that we honor 
Michael & Patricia Noe as the 
Family of the Month for Oc-
tober 2022.  Congratulations 
from the Knights of Columbus 
Council # 1580.



LADIES AUXILIARY NEWS: KATHY 
LOHMAN, SECRETARY 

Here’s a little change up this 
month from the usual article. 
How about some fall recipes to 
warm our stomachs and appe-
tites!

NEWS FROM THE FOURTH DEGREE 
Congratulations to Sir 

Knight Martin Klostermann 
on his induction into the 
Knights of Columbus Spring-
field Diocese 2022 Hall of 
Fame. SK Martin epitomizes 
the distinction of this hon-
or and we a very blessed as 
a Council and Assembly to 
have been recipients of his 
time, talent and treasure. 
Thank you, Martin for your 
many years of dedicated and 
continued service!

As many of you may have 
heard, there is an upcoming 
“Live” fourth degree exempli-
fication scheduled for Novem-
ber 6th in Effingham. What 
is unique about this exempli-
fication is that it immediately 
follows an exemplification of 
Charity, Unity and Fraterni-
ty at the same location. On 
that day it will be possible 
for a candidate who has nev-
er been a member to obtain 
all four degrees and become 
fully vested in the Knights of 
Columbus in just one after-
noon. The exemplification of 
Charity, Unity and Fraterni-

ty begins at 12:30 pm and the 
exemplification of Patriotism 
begins at 1:30 pm. Please do 
not hesitate to contact me if 
you are interested in partic-
ipating.

Assembly 231 needs addi-
tional members to partici-
pate in the honor guard. Our 
honor guard participates in 
many events such as mass-
es for Confirmation, wake 
services, chalice ceremonies 
and funerals for deceased Sir 
Knights, parades, and other 
fraternal and community ac-
tivities as mentioned above. 
If you are interested in join-
ing the honor guard, please 
do not hesitate to contact me 
at the phone number listed 
below. As an added incentive, 
please note that funds are 
available to assist all who 
are wishing to purchase the 
new uniform regalia. Please 
consider joining today!

The date of our next meet-
ing is November 7th at 7:00 
pm. May all of you have a 
very Blessed and Happy 
Thanksgiving!

To be a “Sir Knight” is more 
than just a title. It is an hon-
or.

Vivat Jesus!
Joe Wetmore, Faithful Nav-

igator
(618) 803-8362

OUR CONDOLENCES
To the family of Marie 
Whaley, mother of Brother 
Knight George Whaley.

To the family of Kirk Essen-
prise, son of Brother Knight 
Larry “Biddy” Essenprise.

To the family of Carol Frey, 
wife of Brother Knight 
Duane Frey.

To the family of Evelyn 
Rommerskirhen, mother of 
Brother Knight Dale Rom-
merskirhen.

To the family of Loretta 
Marti, Mother-in-law of 
Brother Knight Tom Hoff-
man.

COUNCIL 
FINANCIAL 
SECRETARY

Highland Council 1580 is 
looking for a responsible 
Brother Knight to serve as 
Financial Secretary. 
Duties include: Maintain-
ing Council membership 
and financial records. 
If you are interested, have 
questions, or need more 
information call Grand 
Knight Ken Krausz at 
(708) 214-9741 or Ken-
jK88@comcast.net. 

The ladies have been busy in Oc-
tober with their first Vendor Fair 
which was a success, their quilt and 
basket raffle, helping the Knights 
with the sausage dinner and Fire-
men’s Banquet, participating in 
the Fatima Rosary Crusade, do-
nating to the Relevant Pregnancy 
Options Center for their planned 
Ultrasound services and praying 
at the Granite City Abortion fa-
cility for 40 Days For Life. There’s 
always something to do so come on 
out to the next meeting on Novem-
ber 1st and make plans to attend 
the Christmas party in December!  
Have a blessed Thanksgiving and 
happy fall y’all!

AUTUMN CHOPPED 
SALAD
4 cups romaine lettuce, 
chopped
1 Bartlett pear, diced
1 red apple, diced
Bacon bits
1/4 cup dried cranberries
1/4 cup chopped pecans
1/4 cup feta cheese
*Toss all together with a 
poppyseed dressing. 
NO BAKE PUMPKIN PIE                                  
 9 inch graham cracker crust                                                 
 1 tsp cinnamon                                                                     
 ½ tsp ginger                                                                        
 ½ tsp nutmeg                                                                        
 ½ tsp salt                                                                              
 14 oz. Sweetened condensed 
milk
 2 beaten eggs                                                                               
 15 oz pumpkin                                                                     
 1 pkg Knox unflavored gelatin                                            

*In saucepan combine 
gelatin, cinnamon, nutmeg,                                     
ginger, salt. Stir in condensed 
milk, eggs, mix well.
 Let stand one minute. Then 
on low heat, stir constantly
(about 10 min) until gelatin is 
dissolved and mixture
thickens. Remove from heat. 
Stir in pumpkin, mix
thoroughly. Pour into graham 
cracker crust.
Chill at least 3 hours before 
serving. Don’t forget the whip 
cream!
MUSHROOM/PUMPKIN 
SOUP
½  lb mushrooms sliced
½ chopped onions
2 tbsp butter or oil
2 tbsp flour
Add curry to taste
3 cups chicken broth
1 lb can of pumpkin
1 tbsp honey
Dash nutmeg
Salt/pepper to taste
1 cup evaporated milk
Optional sour cream or yogurt 

for topping
*Saute mushrooms and onions 
in butter/oil. Add flour and curry 
and stir, gradually add
 chicken broth. Add all other in-
gredients except milk and cook, 
stirring for 10-15 minutes. Add 
milk and heat through without 
boiling.  Top with sour cream or 
yogurt if desired.
YUMMY!
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   Euchre 7:00 PM  
   Games Start 7:00 PM  
   Doors Open 5:00 PM  

 

 7:00 PM Boy Scouts  Bingo  

      

 
  7:00 PM - KC Hall Euchre 7:00 PM    
  and Ladies Aux Members Games Start 7:00 PM   

 
  for Deceased Knights Doors Open 5:00 PM    
  Memorial Mass * SPECIAL BINGO * Closed  

 
       
   Euchre 7:00 PM   

 
   Games Start 7:00 PM    
   Doors Open 5:00 PM   

Wedding

 7:00 PM Boy Scouts  Bingo    

     Private Event

 
   Euchre 7:00 PM    
   Games Start 7:00 PM   

 
   Doors Open 5:00 PM    
 7:00 PM Fourth Degree 7:00 PM Council Meeting Bingo   

 
    Wedding
 Euchre 7:00 PM   

 
8:00 PM Columbus Club Games Start 7:00 PM    
7:00 PM Council Officers Doors Open 5:00 PM   

Saturday

7:00 PM Ladies Auxiliary Bingo    

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

KLOSTERMANN NAMED TO HALL OF FAME 
Martin Klostermann, along 

with his 7 brothers and 1 sis-
ter, was raised on the family 
farm north of Highland, IL.  
He attended Immaculate 
Conception Grade School in 
Pierron and graduated from 
St Paul High School in High-
land.  After graduating from 
tech school in Louisville, KY, 
he served in the US Army, 
82nd Airborne Division at Ft 
Bragg, NC. for 2 years.

He met his future wife 
while on leave and after 
being discharged from the 
army moved to the Chicago 
suburbs.  In June 1974, Mar-
tin married his wife, Kyle 
Audrey, in Elmhurst, IL.  
They are the parents of two 
daughters, Karen (Paul) He-
menway and Kendra (passed 
away in 2017) and have three 
grandchildren, Matthew, Ja-
cob and Sophia. 

In 1992, Martin joined the 
Knights of Columbus, Msgr. 
Henry Schryer Council 654 
in Elgin, IL.  While with 
Council 654, he chaired the 
Intellectual Disability fund-
raiser, the Bar-B-Que raffle 
and served as Treasurer.  

Martin and his family 

moved to Highland, IL in 
1998 and he soon became an 
active member of Highland 
Council 1580 working many 
projects and events and serv-
ing as co-chairman of the ID 
fundraiser.  He served as 
Warden (one year); Chancel-
lor (one year); Deputy Grand 
Knight (one year); Grand 
Knight (two years); Trustee 
(four years); and is current-
ly serving his 10th year as 
Financial Secretary.  He is 
a member of 4th Degree As-
sembly 231 and serves in the 
Honor Guard. 

During his time as Grand 
Knight, (2008-2010), he 
formed a recruitment com-
mittee and grew the Council 
by 68 members.  The Council 
received the Council Activ-
ity Award for the Vocation/
Newman/Pro-Life Benefit 
Fundraiser and The Spirit of 
Illinois Gold Medal Award, 
for completing 36 out of 40 
programs.  Council 1580 was 
designated Star Council for 
the 2009-2010 fraternal year.  
Additionally, while serving 
as Grand Knight, he cre-
ated a special appreciation 
awards program to recognize 

and honor older knights who 
had worked diligently for the 
Council in the past.  

Martin is active in his par-
ish life at St. Paul Church in 
Highland, serving as Hos-
pitality Minister for over 
20 years, serving weekday 
morning Masses and work-
ing on the Growing our 
Family, Growing our Faith 
Capital Campaign.  Also, he 
was a member of the Saint 
Paul Church’s CGT con-
struction committee that 
oversaw the church renova-
tion and construction of our 
new gathering space, Trini-
ty Hall.  During the church 
renovation project, Martin 
organized and led a team of 
brother knights and ladies to 
transition the KC hall into a 
weekend worship space for 
Sunday Masses spanning 20 
weekends.  Currently he is 
chairing the committee for 
the school renovation project 
and managing the church 
and school landscape proj-
ects.  The past years have 
seen him serve 6 years on 
Pastoral Council and volun-
teer at the Kirchenfest, St 
Paul’s annual church picnic.  

Our annual Memorial Mass is scheduled for 
Tuesday, November 22rd, at 7 pm at the K C 
Hall. The Memorial Mass is offered for the souls 
of deceased Brother Knights and members of the 
Ladies Auxiliary.  Prior to Mass, a ceremony is 
conducted to honor the deceased knights. Grand 
Knight, Ken Krausz, will read from the Order’s 
Necrology, as the Knights and their families as-
semble to pray for the members who died within 
the last year.  Please join us in remembering our 
deceased brothers and sisters who have assisted 
in making this a great Council, Assembly and 
Ladies Auxiliary.

Brother Knights who we will remember are:
John Wolters, April 12, 2022	
Kenneth Kampwerth, May 5, 2022
Raymond Schrage, June 19, 2022

Sir Brother Knights who we will remember are:
Sir Knight, Marion Bohnak, Dec. 26, 2021
Sir Knight, Virgil Wilhelm, March 7, 2022
Sir Knight, Phil Spies, May 30, 2022
Sir Knight, Rev. Henry Schmidt, Aug. 11, 2022
Sir Knight, Thomas Whalen	, March 13, 2021

Ladies’ Auxiliary member who we will remem-
ber are:
Joyce Musenbrock, March 13, 2022

ANNUAL MEMORIAL MASS
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      Wedding
   Euchre 7:00 PM   

 
   Games Start 7:00 PM    
   Doors Open 5:00 PM   
Closed 7:00 PM Boy Scouts  * SPECIAL BINGO *    

      

 
   Euchre 7:00 PM    
   Games Start 7:00 PM   

Closed
   Doors Open 5:00 PM    
   Bingo   

 
Waterloo German Band      Wedding

Music by the   Euchre 7:00 PM Blood Center.org  

 
Dinner: 4:00 PM   Games Start 7:00 PM Please Register Online   

Cocktails: 3:00 PM   Doors Open 5:00 PM 1:00 PM -  5:00PM  

Wedding

KC Christmas Party 7:00 PM Boy Scouts 7:00 PM Council Meeting Bingo KC Blood Drive   

Breakfast With Santa      

 
Masonic Lodge 583   Euchre 7:00 PM    
  8:00 PM Columbus Club Games Start 7:00 PM   

 
  7:00 PM Council Officers Doors Open 5:00 PM    
 7:00 PM Fourth Degree 7:00 PM Ladies Auxiliary Bingo   

 
  Wedding
  

 
   
  

Saturday

   

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES: NOVEMBER 2022
BIRTHDAYS
01 - Dennis Dubach
01 - John Gantner
01 - Shirley Wellen
02 - Lynn Koerkenmei-
er 
02 - Troy Vosholler
03 - Sheila Gruender
04 - Donna Goesten-
kors
04 - Melvin Potthast
05 - Tim Warnecke
06 - Denise Trickey
06 - Mark Goestenkors
06 - Philip Decker
06 - Steve Kessmann
06 - Thomas Spengel
07 - Ely Hadowsky
07 - Pete Feldmann
08 - Donald Frank
08 - Lawrence Rensing
09 - Joseph Hemann
09 - Ronald Peek
09 - Sharon Kloster-
mann
10 - Darrel Newman
10 - Janet Voss
10 - Joe Horstmann
10 - Kent Zobrist
10 - Ralph Korte
11 - Anne Collins

11 - Bonnie Capelle
11 - Harold Schwarz
11 - Lori Lucia
11 - Michelle Dant
11 - Thomas Geiger
12 - Daniel Stack
12 - Jean Von Hatten
12 - Stanley Wilke
13 - Anthony Hemann
13 - Bea Pacatte
13 - Diane Schulte
14 - Scott Abbott
15 - Carol Landmann
15 - Michael Peters Sr
16 - Kay Keilbach
16 - Kenneth Kapp
16 - Monica Toennies
17 - Cindy Miller
18 - Martha Krausz
18 - Michael Hustedde
19 - Steven Aubuchon
20 - Helen Lammers
20 - Margaret Timmer-
mann
20 - Teresa McCall
21 - Gary Weis
21 - Janet Eversgerd
22 - Carla Wildhaber
22 - Jody Becker
22 - Kevin Connelly
22 - Lynn Dermody

22 - Nicholas Kloss
23 - Frederick Donini
23 - Richard Ringwald
23 - Stephen Prusa
24 - Jacqueline Goring
24 - Larry Keilbach
26 - Andrea Henze
26 - Barbara Capalupo
26 - Diane Kloss
27 - Barbara Barr
27 - Karen Daiber
27 - Nancy Peters
27 - Tina Huck
28 - Emily Rose
28 - Susanna Rommer-
skirchen
28 - William Nettles
29 - Candice Todt
29 - Ronald Clarkin

ANNIVERSARIES
01 - Braden & Andrea 
Henze
02 - Brad & Janet 
Vogelbacher
02 - Michael & Kerri Spies
03 - Kevin & Susie 
Dewaele
03 - Todd & Sabrina 
Luitjohan
04 - Lee & Patricia Trame
04 - Robert & Jody Melosi
05 - Leonard & Mary Jane 
Landmann
08 - Neal & Sarah Tebbe
09 - Carl & Helen 
Lammers
10 - Brian & Kristen 
Hickey
10 - Daniel & Laura Levad
11 - Kevin & Louise 
Hemann
11 - Marvin & Constance 
Grapperhaus
12 - Craig & Julie 
Frydrych
12 - James & Carol 
Klostermann
13 - Joe & Michelle Dant
13 - Lowell & Denise 
Wellen
14 - Billy & Mary Jo 
Luitjohan
14 - Raymond & 
Bernadette Voss

14 - Robert & Karen 
Daiber
15 - Jay & Carla 
Wildhaber
16 - David & Laura 
Michael
17 - Jerome & Dineen 
Czar Jr
17 - Keith & Laurie Poss
19 - Samuel & Mildred 
Aleman
20 - Keith & Janice Ann 
Vogt
21 - Jeff & Monica 
Toennies
21 - Robert & Marilyn 
Drda
21 - Scott & Debra Wick
22 - Ty & Jamie Renko
25 - John & Peggy Elliott
25 - Paul & Kathleen 
Grapperhaus
25 - Steve & Jean Gall
27 - Don & Rosemarie 
Tschannen Jr
28 - Daniel & Nancy 
Gramlich
28 - John & Rachael 
Timmermann
29 - Luke & Sue Wellen
30 - Marvin & Connie 
Potthast
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FROM THE EDITORS
 We have so much to be thankful 

for this year! But most importantly, 
we are thankful for you dear readers! 
Thank you for your continued support 
of this newsletter, for your support of 
the Council, Club, Fourth Degree, and 
Ladies Auxiliary. 

Now for some notes! We are mostly 
an email newsletter now, so please let 
us know if you would rather receive the 
email version as opposed to the print. 

If your email is currently on our 
mailing list, but you have not received 
the email newsletter, check your spam 
folder, sometimes it likes to hide out 
there. 

For those that like having the print 
edition or do not have an email ad-
dress, no worries! We will be mailing 
print editions to you and will also have 
a limited number of copies available at 
the KC Hall. 

If you haven’t already, go on over to 
@HighlandKnightsofColumbusCoun-
cil1580 at Facebook.com and give us a 
like and a follow! We’re doing some fun 
things  over there such as live-streams 

of various events, articles from our 
newsletter, and notices about our 
events or contributions to our commu-
nity. It’s  a fun time over there!

The Ladies Auxiliary have a Face-
book page as well. Go give them a like 
and follow if you haven’t already. They 
can be found @LadiesAuxiliary-Coun-
cil1580,Highland KnightsofColumbus 

As usual, if you have a change of ad-
dress or email, please contact the coun-
cil to update their records. The council 
is charged for postage when the news-
letter is sent back. 

Please do not hesitate to email me 
with any questions or concerns or even 
ideas for articles. You can email me at  
editor.knighttimes@gmail.com. Our 
Facebook page is also a great new line 
of communication. We’re usually pret-
ty quick to respond!  

And as always, the council’s web-
site is a fantastic source for addition-
al information. Please check it out at  
www.highlandkc.org.

Happy Thanksgiving and thank you 
for always reading! 

Raffle Prizes
1. Stevens 555 12ga Over/Under Shotgun 
2. Defense Vault Under Bed Safe 
3. Henry Goldenboy 22 LR
4. Pit Boss Flat Top 4 Burner PB 757 Gas Drill
5. Barnett Cross Bow XP 
6. Ruger Wrangler 22 LR Revolver 
7. River Edge 1 Man Deer Stand #RE647
8. Boyt Sporting Clays Bag 
9. Seismic Carry Folding Knife

10. Linchpin Carry Folding Knife
11. Woods Chogan T-Hawk Camp Ax
12. Burnley Tuna Carry Folding Knife
13. Beretta Travel Cigar Tube
14. ATI Tactlite Retro Stock Kit for T2 Shotgun Stocks Black
15. Lucas Bumley Squid Carry Knife 
16. Minimalist Cleaver Knife
17. 6 Bit Driver Tool Kit 
18. Camelback Horizon Insulate Stainless Steel 25oz Wine Bottle
19. Pocket Driver Stash Tool Kit
20. Horizon 12oz Insulated Stainless Steel Camp Mug
21. Pry Cutter Keychain Tool 
22. Camelback Eddy+ 32oz 

Rules
Winner is responsible for all fees. Raffle conducted in accordance to all State 
and Federal laws. Residents must have a valid FOID Card when picking up a 
Gun. Out of State winners must abide by their state laws. Gun winners not in 
compliance will receive $200 cash in lieu of a gun. Rural King, Highland, IL will 
handle all transfers and transaction. For more info contact Ken Krausz at 708-
214-9741, Tony Hemann at 618-410-2526 or any Highland Knights of Columbus 
member. If gun is unavailable, it will be replaced with a gun of equal value or 
cash. Drawing begins with item #22 and continues upward until reaching the 
Grand Prize. Winners are eligible for re-entry into raffle. No more than 400 
tickets will be sold. Drawing to be held after all tickets sold.

Fall Sportman Raffle
$20 per ticket

Knights of Columbus, 12454 IL Route 143, Highland, IL 62249


